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TAPE 21, SIDE A

003  REPRESENTATIVE JOHN WATT,  SUBCOMMITTEE CHAIR: Convenes  meeting at
2:03 p.m.

029    RAY STEINFELD, JR: Informational. -Speaks on performance
measures. -As relating to business and government. -Concept of Total
Quality Managment (TQM). -Notes that four benchmarks are most important:
-Customer service, accountability, commitment  to positive change &

efficient/effective use of resources. -Very supportive to reducing
government.

171  REPRESENTATIVE ELDON JOHNSON: Do you operate  a union operation?



Would a non-union operation work differently?

177  STEINFELD: Yes, Steinfeld's  has a union. Unions  are supportive of
TQM, and non-unions aren't much different.

188    JOHNSON: Do you deal directly with employees?

194  STEINFELD: Not with bargaining. We do  with grievances, but not
directly with TQM.

294    GORDLY: Have you read HB 3422?

209    STEINFELD: I haven't studied it yet.

225    WATT: Opens hearing on HB 3422.

PUBLIC HEARING - HB 3422

236    WATT: Explains HB 3422. -Explains reasons for drafting bill.

303    DUNCAN WYSE: In support of HB 3422. -Submits chart (EXHIBIT A)
explaining use of benchmarks. 375    MIKE MARSH, EXECUTIVE DEPT.: In
support of HB 3422. -Needs amendments.

420    JAMES GARDNER: Proposes amendment. -In support of HB 3422.

456    MARI ANNE GEST, OPEU: In support of HB 3422. -Submits amendments
and written testimony (EXHIBIT B).

TAPE 22, SIDE A

030    GEST: Explains written testimony and amendments. -Notes the
importance of training.

064  JONES:  Some groups  are  represented and  some  are not.  How 
would we resolve the differnces?

070    GEST: Let the groups decide amongst themselves.

080  JOHNSON: How would you deal with  non-union employees? Would the
process be different?

092    GEST: Responds.

100    JOHNSON: Comments about representation.

107    GEST: Responds.

112  MARY  BOTKIN:  Legislators should  sit  down  with the  labor 
force and discuss this.

174    JOHNSON: It should be a voluntary decision.

204  JOHN MULLIN, HUMAN SERVICES COALITION OF OREGON: In support of a
related bill,HB 3438 with amendments. -People with disabilities are also
supportive.

231    BETSY BAILEY, AOI: In support of HB 3422.

244    WATT: Closes public hearing on HB 3422. -Opens public hearing on



HB 2031.

PUBLIC HEARING - HB 2031

281    SEXTON: Explains status of HB 2031.

325    DON HILLMAN, OREGON STATE FAIR: Discusses history of the fair.
-Submits written testimony (EXHIBITS D & E). -In support of HB 2031 as
amended.

TAPE 21, SIDE B

040    HILLMAN: Would like to operate on their own.

060  PAYNE:  Notes Salem  Child Development  Center is  leasing space 
at the fairgrounds.  If HB 2031 goes through, will that lease be in
jeopardy?

064    HILLMAN: The lease would still be valid.

067    ORVILLE ROTH: In support of HB 2031. -Notes the need for the fair
to be an affordable function.

109    JACKIE WINTERS: In support of HB 2031. -The contracting process
is very difficult. -The constraints are too limiting.

142    JONES: Is the fair a non-profit business?

143    WINTERS: Yes.

145  JONES: Any objections  to having a member  of the neigHB orhoods
involved on the board?

147    HILLMAN, ROTH, WINTERS: All reply "no."

148    JONES: What possible objections could there be?

150    ROTH: Don't eliminate audits. -Notes high turnover of board
members.

166    JONES: Lack of control is a concern?

168    ROTH: Yes.

171    WATT: Asks about proposed amendments.

176    HILLMAN: Responds.

200    DAVE HALE: In support of HB 2031. -Doing this would  cut a lot 
of the red  tape to allow  Oregon to win

national competitions.

231    SUSAN BROWN, SALEM CHILD DEVELOPMENT CENTER: In support of HB
2031. -If this is not done, they might not be able to do what they have
been

doing so far.

249    MIKE ALLEN, NEIGHB ORHOOD COALITION: In support of HB 2031. -Also



in support of amended HB 2698. -Submits written testimony (EXHIBIT F).

349    JONES: Are you familiar with the amendments presented?

354    ALLEN: Yes.  They are alright.

390    REBECCA FISHER, FFA: In support of HB 2031. -Explains the role of
the FFA and the fair.

433    WATT: Do you know anyone who opposes this?

435    FISHER: No.

440    TROY HADLEY, FFA: In support of HB 2031.

TAPE 22, SIDE B

038    ADAM BERGERSON, FFA: In support of HB 2031.

045    WILLIE BOVARD, FFA: In support of HB 2031. -State fair is very
important to FFA. -HB 2031 will allow more to be done for young people.

086    GORDLY: How many members do you have and how many participate?

089    FISHER: About 4000 state wide and about 600 in the fair.

103    CAROL FISHER SULLIVAN, MARION COUNTY: In support of HB 2031.

123  AUDREY KENDALL: Not concerned with  this bill . . .  just here
about the noise.  Would it be noisy all year round if this bill passed?

150    LOUIS KENDALL: Repeats Audrey Kendall's concern.

157    WATT: Fair is subject to City of Salem laws.

164    RICH PEPPERS, OPEU: We represent some of the state fair
employees.

173    PHYLLIS KEATON: On behalf of the employees. -In support of HB
2031.

185    LORI DAVIS: In support of HB 2031.

199    BOB BURTON: In opposition to HB 2031. -Should remain a state fair
and not a private fair.

244    WATT: Specifically, why are you upset?

250    BURTON: Responds.

278  WATT: It  seems that  if it were  a private  corporation, those
problems wouldn't exist.

282    BURTON: Responds.

300    HEIDI STUTZMAN: Introduces Jacqueline Zimmer. -Notes that Zimmer
is here as a City Council member, not a Legislative

Aide.



320  JACQUELINE  ZIMMER: In  support  of HB 2031  as long  as  the
sensitive attitude stays in place, etc. -Proposes amendments (EXHIBIT
G). -Don't abolish the capital planning commission.

389    CASEY CAMPBELL: In support of HB 2031. -Will eliminate red tape.
-Keeps financial security for the fair. -Fair vendors are not hucksters.

444   FRITZ  SKIRVIN,   NEIGHB ORHOOD  STATE   FAIR  LIAISON  
COMMITTEE: The relationship between the fair and the community is good
now, so we need to make sure it stays that way after these changes.

TAPE 23, SIDE A

030    SKIRVIN: Submits written testimony (EXHIBIT H) in support of HB
2031.

050    WATT: Closes public hearing on HB 2031. -Adjourns at 4:00 p.m.

Submitted by:                   Reveiwed by:

Kenneth Brady                   Adrienne Sexton Clerk                   
       Administrator
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